
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Auditor-Controller, on behalf of the Contra Costa
County Fire Protection District, to make a payment to American Medical Response West in
the amount of $20,686 for paramedic staffing of COVID-19 vaccination clinics in February
and March 2021. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) will provide reimbursement for
vaccination distribution and administration at a 100% cost share until Sept. 30, 2021.

BACKGROUND: 
The State of California and Contra Costa County Health Services Department requested the
fire service’s support to significantly expand delivery capacity of the COVID-19 vaccine.
The Contra Costa County Fire Protection District (District), along with all of the fire
agencies within the County and American Medical Response West (AMR), operated
vaccination clinics to distribute COVID-19 vaccines in the County. In December 2020 and
January 2021, the vaccine was offered to first responders. Clinics serving the general public
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Action of Board On:   04/27/2021 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, Director
Candace Andersen, Director
Diane Burgis, Director
Karen Mitchoff, Director
Federal D. Glover, Director

Contact:  Terry Carey, Assistant
Chief 925-941-3300

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and
entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    April  27, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of
Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:
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To: Contra Costa County Fire Protection District Board of Directors

From: Lewis T. Broschard III, Chief, Contra Costa Fire Protection District

Date: April  27, 2021

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Vaccination Clinic Personnel Payment to American Medical Response



began in February 2021.



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)

The District will pay AMR for the cost of their personnel used in the clinics. The District
will then request reimbursement, through Contra Costa County, from FEMA. This
request is for the cost of AMR staffing for February and March 2021.

ATTACHMENTS
Feb 2021 invoice 
Mar 2021 invoice 


